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SELECTORS REPORT 2019/2020 

Unfortunately, there was only one highlight in this seasons Saturday pennant which was the 3rd side 
making the finals and going on the win the section. 

 It was very disappointing for the players that members could not witness the games and show their 
support due to the Covid 19 pandemic and enjoy the celebrations after 2 great finals wins which were 
both on away greens. 

Congratulations to all the 3rd side players I am sure that all pennant players are very proud of your 
efforts which has resulted in promotion to Division 3.  

I have to thank my fellow selectors for a good job throughout the season it was a difficult task 
considering that we lost some 16 players from last year`s sides and were forced to drop down to only 
4 sides. This meant that a number of players were required to play in a higher division and 
unfortunately our other 3 sides were relegated as the opposition was to strong. 

We will now have Division 2, 3 4, and 5 for season 20/21. 

Thanks to the ladies organised by Judy Tournier for setting up the afternoon tea each Saturday your 
support is very much appreciated by the players. 

Also, a big thanks to Tony Jeffery for his continued support in providing all the paper work each 
Saturday.   

Congratulations to all the championship winners. 

Next season we face a huge challenge as we need to improve dramatically to ensure that the club does 
not have a year like this season, I propose to call on all our coaches to become more proactive in 
assisting players to achieve a higher standard. This can only be achieved by players committing to 
regular practice in an endeavour to improve their game.  

I trust I can rely on all players to step up to the plate and have pride playing for FTG Bowling club. 

Les Stephens 

Chairman of Selectors 

 

 


